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case during formal hearings where parties must adhere to specified agenda topics.   
During the community hearing in Lutsel K’e on December 3rd, 2012, only the 
developer and Lutsel K’e Dene First Nation will have the opportunity to present 
evidence to the Panel.    Parties, including government regulators, will be invited to 
attend the Lutsel K’e public hearing, but only in an advisory capacity in order to 
answer questions from community members.   
 
The Panel has decided that a formal hearing in Lutsel K’e is not appropriate because 
it would not allow for community members to give evidence to the Panel directly.  
Procedures during a formal hearing would focus on submissions from other parties 
and could exclude direct participation from community members. 
 
In its determination of where to hold public hearing locations, the Panel is also 
mindful of the logistical and technical difficulties and cost implications of holding a 
hearing in a small community in December.   
 
In addition to providing a hearing specifically for the people of Lutsel K’e on 
December 3, the Panel encourages the presence of members of the Lutsel K’e Dene 
First Nation at the hearing locations in Dettah and Yellowknife.  The Panel notes that 
Lutsel K’e Dene First Nation was awarded participant funding from the federal 
government specifically for the Gahcho Kué project and that one of the activities 
eligible for that funding is participating in public hearings (letters from Aboriginal 
Affairs and Northern Development Canada June 27, 2011 and September 21, 2011).    
 
The Panel is mindful that Lutsel K’e is the closest community to the proposed 
Gahcho Kué diamond project and believes it is important hear the views of the 
Lutsel K’e Dene First Nation during the up-coming public hearings.   
 
For the reasons stated above the Panel has now set the Gahcho Kué public hearings 
as follows: 

 November 30 – Dettah 
 December 3 – Lutsel K’ 
 December 5-7 – Yellowknife 
 December 8 – Yellowknife (contingency date) 

 
The Panel looks forward to hearing directly from members of the community of 
Lutsel K’e on December 3rd, 2012 and believes that the evidence will assist the Panel 
in its deliberations on the Environmental Impact Review of the Gahcho Kué project.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Panel Manager, Chuck Hubert at 867 766-
7052 or chubert@reviewboard.ca. 
 






